
Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
PENRO Marinduque

27 July 2022

MEMORANDUM

FOR The Regional Director
MGB-MIMAROPA

FROM The OIC, PENR Officer

SUBJECT SPOT REPORT ON THE ALLEGED OPEN PIT MINING IN 
BARANGAY MAKAWAYAN, TORRIJOS, MARINDUQUE

Respectfully forwarded is the memorandum report dated June 27,2022 of personnel of 
PENRO Marinduque and its enclosure regarding the alleged open pit mining in Barangay 
Makawayan, Torrijos, Marinduque.

In this regard, this office is requesting technical assistance since we have no deputized 
MGB-Embedded personnel to conduct an in-depth investigation into the said matter.

For information and appropriate action.

jX
IMELDA MLpIAZ

Copy Furnished:
-The Regional Executive Director, MIMAROPA Region 
- Enforcement Division 
Ermita, Manila

Capitol C’omnound. Baninga\ Bangbangalun. Boac. Marinduque 
Telephone Nos.: (042) 332-1490/(042) 332-0727/(042) 332-0927/(042) 332-1913 

Website: https://penromarinduque.gov.ph/
Email: penromarinduque@denr.gov.ph
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